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INDEPENDENCE

* COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT *

March 13, 2024

Zachary C. Walker

City Manager

City of Independence, -
Missouri 111 E Maple Ave
Independence, MO 64050

Mr. Walker,

The 2024-2030 Capital Improvements Program (CIP) is a six-year plan for prioritizing,
constructing, maintaining, upgrading and replacing the City’s infrastructure and equipment. The
CIP provides a link between the various master plans, the City’s comprehensive plan, and the
annual budget. Additionally, it further implements the vision, goals and strategies of the
Independence For All Strategic Plan and Imagine Independence 2040 Comprehensive Plan.

A presentation on the CIP took place at the Planning Commission meeting on Tuesday, March
12, 2024. The Planning Commission formally submits to you this six-year Capital Improvements
Program with our recommendation of approval.

The CIP sets forth proposed projects for constructing, maintaining, upgrading and replacing the
City’s physical infrastructure and equipment necessary for continued operations and providing
City services during the next six fiscal years beginning in July 2024 through June 2030. The CIP
contains 148 identified projects with a total projected cost over $522 million.

On behalf of the Planning Commission, I would like to thank the staff of all cify departments for
the collection and compilation of the information in the 2024-2030 Capital Improvements
Program.

Respectfully submitted,

Cindy McClain, Chair
City of Independence Planning Commission
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